

Please ask for: Sonia Bunn Direct Line: (01322) 343620 (01322) 343047 Direct Fax:

E-mail: Sonia.Bunn@dartford.gov.uk

DX: 142726 Dartford 7

Tracey Williams Case Manager National Infrastructure Planning

Via email to:

ThurrockFPG@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Your Ref: EN010093

Our Ref: DA/18/01038/NSIP

Date: 11th June 2020

Dear Ms Williams,

Planning Act 2008 (as amended) -Section 55 Application by Thurrock Power Limited for an Order Granting Development Consent for the Thurrock Flexible Generation Plant

Adequacy of consultation request

Thank you for your letter of 29th May 2020. I can confirm that in this Council's opinion the developer for the above application has consulted with the Council under section 42 of the Planning Act 2008. The developer has consulted the Council and provided the Council with the Preliminary Environment Information Report in 2018 and updates to this in 2019. Although no one in the Borough of Dartford has been consulted and the consultation sessions were are not in the Borough, the proposal is north-east of Tilbury and away from the River Thames. The main traffic impacts are north of the River and are primarily related to construction traffic. The Council does not consider therefore that there will be any impacts on the Borough of Dartford.

The Council is also satisfied that adequate consultation and publication has been was carried out under sections 42, 47 and 48 of the Planning Act 2008.

The Council is therefore satisfied that the developer has carried out adequate consultation on the proposal for Thurrock Flexible Generation Plant.

Yours sincerely,



Sonia Bunn **Development Manager**